# Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 9th July 2020.

This meeting was held by Zoom.

Present: Cllr. Rainbow (Chair), Straw, Daw and Humphreys & Preece. Cllr. S Bailey (RBC)

Apologies: Cllr. March & Cllr. Powell

**Acceptance of Minutes** of the meeting of the 11<sup>th</sup> June 2020. These were agreed and signed as a true record.

Declaration of interest: None.

#### **Matters Arising:**

Village Hall Grant- Granby not entitled to claim as owned by the P C and not a charity.

Overgrown hedges on Plungar Lane – Landowner had met with Highways and concluded the hedge belonged to Highways. Highways to action as soon as possible.

#### **Community Support scheme:**

Anybody in need of financial help could apply to the Borough. Cllrs. Agreed that the current pandemic had brought the Community together.

### Planning:

For consideration: 20/01488/FUL Hedgerows, Sutton Lane, Granby NO OBJECTION

20/01375/FUL The Saddlery, Granby NO OBJECTION

### **Town & Parish Forum:**

Cllr. Rainbow reported on the latest forum held by zoom.

#### **ROSPA playground report:**

Cllr. Straw reported on the report., and had carried out most of the remedial work himself. Cllr. Straw had contacted the contractor for his comments.

#### Re opening of playground and Village Hall;

Village Hall to remain closed.

Playground to open as soon as possible. Cllr. Straw & Clerk to carry out risk assessment & signage. Cllr. Humphreys to assist with deep clean, Once opened, cleaning once a week. Clerk to inform the Borough when open.

Finance: Current account balance: £20987.75 Reserve Account: £10394.88

1<sup>st</sup> Quarter Accounts had been circulated prior to the meeting.

Accounts for payment: Excl VAT

Hempsteads £405.50

Water Plus £ 23.81 (Cemetery)

ROSPA £137.00

## **Councillors' report:**

Cllr. Daw reminded Cllrs that £250 grant received in April for VE Day celebrations was still in the accounts.

Cllr. Daw had heard that NCC was considering sewing wild flowers on grass verges and would like to suggest this for the verges between Granby and Sutton. Clerk to contact Cllr. Francis Purdue – Horan.

Cllr. Daw reported that a resident in Sutton had donated a box of face masks to every household in Sutton.

Cllr. Bailey reported that the Strategic Plan for Greater Nottingham was out for consultation.

Meeting closed at 20.10pm.

Date & Time of next meeting: 10<sup>th</sup> Sept 2020.